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became the largest producer of sugar in the country. In fact, this grand estate was so lavish that it was
described by many as “The Sugar Palace.”

From the time you step into the home, guests feel transported back to a time of antebellum and
southern splendor. Even our tour guide had a southern drawl and big bouffant skirt.

After our Sunday morning Alford Family History Workshop completed the official part of the
reunion, we began our day three tour with 19 members. The tour began with the Ogden Museum of
Southern Art. This museum had both permanent and rotating exhibits. Dedicated to Southern art, lots
of the works were photographs of hurricane damage to New Orleans, but it did include lots of other
art works also.

From there we went to Metarier Cemetery looking for three of our Alford family members who were
buried there. Gil will give a report on these members at a later date. You would not believe how
beautiful the mausoleums were in the cemetery; they would take your breath away. We had a problem
with a member of our group. Janice Smith was so impressed she wanted to move right in! HA! Not
only were the mausoleums beautiful, they were also very large.

We continued to Longue Vue House and Gardens, a Greek Revival Mansion and home of
philanthropist, Edgar Bloom Stern, and his wife Edith. She is daughter of Sears’ magnate Julius
Rosenwald. This mansion is furnished with 18™ and 19" Century American and English antiques,
French and Oriental carpets, and British and Continental pottery. The property is surrounded by 8
acres of landscaped gardens and fountains. This home is on the national Register of Historic Places. It
is one mansion that has original furnishings of the period.

Our final stop was again the French Quarter. We ate at Mulate’s Restaurant where we had great food,
heard zydico music, saw Cajun dancing and had an appetizer of assorted regional foods which
included crawfish, alligator, calamari, frog legs and crab balls, etc. Some were brave enough to try
most of these items. We were then entertained by a French Quarter parade with a high-stepping local
high school band, followed by a group of people on a float that were throwing beads. There was a
convention of undertakers in New Orleans who had hired the band and float to entertain their group.
Our group benefitted from the atmosphere of New Orleans. Everyone really seemed to enjoy this
experience.

We returned to the hotel where some time was spent packing up the materials that were on display
during the meeting. We must thank those who pitched in to help. Afterwards some time was taken to
visit before saying good-bye.

Be sure to put St. Louis, Mo. on your calendar. The meeting will be held on October 7, 8, & 9, 2011.
The exact place will be announced as soon as a contract is confirmed. Please join us there!




